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THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF COLYTON PARISH

COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 13TH SEPTEMBER 2010 IN THE

BOARDROOM OF THE FEOFFEES TOWN HALL AT 7.00 PM

Those present:  Parish Councillors P Arnott, Mrs C H Collier, A Davis, D G House, C E Pady, A W H Parr (Chairman), R Turner G Stephens, C Stone

Also in attendance: District Councillor Mrs H Parr, two representative of the police, one representative of the press and eight members of the public 

In opening the meeting the Chairman congratulated the Carnival Committee on a successful and happy Carnival, agreed to write letter to Carnival Committee

10/09/1 
 RECEIPT AND APPROVAL OF APOLOGIES:

Cllrs H W Waterworth & N Weldon, District Cllr G Godbeer, County Cllr S Randall Johnson

10/09/2  
POLICE REPORT

PC Speariett reported that there were 10 crimes in August.  These included three doorstop thefts, a case of money being demanded from a person who had just withdrawn money from the bank, criminal damage at the Playing Field, Harrassment and a domestic incident in Colyford.  A safe had been stolen from the Tannery  and a wrought iron gate had been stolen from King Street.  PC Speariett stated that from a police point of view the Carnival was a success with no major problems, the police had concentrated on under-age drinking and taken a quantity of drinks from young people

10/09/3 
 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Mrs Nicholson from Colyford asked if the Parish Council would be represented at the Development Control meeting on 21st September when the question of importing fill materials to the Tesco Seaton site would be discussed

Mrs S Smith asked for a reply to her letter about various points concerning the Parish Accounts and Assets, the chairman said she would receive a reply during the week

Mr E Mawer had asked the Chairman for a copy of the “pink memo” paper issued by the previous Clerk, he stated that he had received two copies, one with deletions and one without.  The Chairman confirmed that he had sent the one with deletions after seeking advice from the EDDC solicitor. Mr Mawer also asked the acreage of Stafford Common. 

Mrs Patterson stated that her house in Ridgeway Lane had been hit twice by lorries in the past two years, the grit bin gets pushed out into the road by lorries and more recently a lorry had been stuck in Clay Lane.  She stated that this area is totally unsuitable for large lorries and asked for height, width and weight restrictions to be put in place.

Mr Hay reported that the seat at top of Clay Lane is broken, Heathhayne Bars are still broken, he also reported various potholes

10/09/4 
 APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL         MEETINGS HELD ON 12TH JULY 2010 & 9th AUGUST 2010.

The Minutes of the Parish Council Meetings held on 12th July 2010 and 9th August 2010. were approved and signed as a true record

10/09/5 
 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

10/08/9 Re-alignment of car park,. Copies of original options suggested by Cllr Stone have been forwarded to EDDC

10/08/13d  Local inquiry footpaths in Farway, Southleigh & Colyton.  Relates mostly to upper coly footpath.  DCC will not determine until 2015, some small scale works already undertaken.

10/09/6
   REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR  


County Councillor not present, no report

 10/09/7
REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR



Cllr Mrs H Parr reported that the collapse of Connaught Builders would not affect this area as most work in EDDC is undertaken by Skinners.  The LDF preferrerd options document has been published and everyone was encouraged to respond.  The Joint Integration of EDDC and South Somerset was progressing.  Eight services had been discussed some could be combined. North Dorset had given a report of their experiences of radical re-organisation following capping, which resulted in many facilities being devolved to parishes. Cllr Mrs Parr commented on the excellent state of the Churchyard and asked that thanks be passed to the Handyman

10/09/8 
REECE STRAWBRIDGE CENTRE

Mr Mann reported that the upstairs was being fully used.  Downstairs work was moving slowly, funding was awaited to complete works.  The outside areas were being tidied. Local businesses were being invited to an open day and to make financial contributions.  

10/09/9  
HIGHWAY MATTERS:



a
Copy of logged reports for August received

b  Road Closure Notice, Dolphin Street from Colcombe Castle to Umborne Bridge, 4th – 8th October for new water mains

c  Winter Service on Devon’s Highways

Letter detailing proposed plans for treatment of highways during winter conditions received. Also requiring confirmation of positions of grit bins in the Parish. There were omissions on this list including Colyvale/Courtenay Drive and Seaway Head agreed to confirm positions of all bins at Committee meetings.. Bags of salt can be purchased from DCC.  

**d  Parking in King Street 

Two letters have been received from residents of King Street concerning traffic problems in the street. Agreed to seek advice from Highways

** Cllr Parr declared an interest

e  Highway Maintenance preferences

Parish Council recommendations for maintenance preferences for next financial year , agreed to submit the list as drawn up by Cllr Stone with the addition of Sidmouth Road/Colyton Hill road edges to be repaired and white lined.

f  Email from Highways, funding not available at present for resurfacing Market Place, other areas such as Seaton Esplanade have deteriorated faster and will be done first.  Also asking about ownership of land by Every Hill, suggested ask C Way who rents land in the area

g  Highway Maintenance – Copy of maintenance categories of roads in the Parish has been received

h  Temporary Road Closure – Seaton Road and Swan Hill Road, Colyford, Saturday 25th September for Colyford Goose Fayre

j  Any matter requiring immediate attention – Various potholes reported

all 

10/09/10  
REPORTS FROM MEETINGS ATTENDED

The were none to report

10/09/11 
 CORRESPONDENCE:
a  DALC Annual General Meeting Saturday 25th September, County Hall, Exeter.10.30am-3.30pm.  Bookings close Friday 17th September Cllr R L Collier to attend

b  Devon & Cornwall Police Authority.

There will be no Police Liason meetings for the next twelve months, instead there will be three conferences, one in Central Devon, one in North Devon and one in Torbay, which will provide an opportunity to debate key issues with members of the Police Authority, senior police officers and representatives from local authorities.

c  Hastoe Housing invite councillors to view the properties at Seaway Head on Tuesday 21st September at 1.30pm, the day of the hand over from the builders. 10 Councillors would attend

d  Colyton Memorial Social Club next meeting Wednesday 22nd September

e  Surface Water Flooding.  EDDC have asked if we need any sandbags. Orders by 10th October, agreed none needed this year as we still have ample stocks

f Copy of Axe Estuary & Seaton Bay Bird Report 2009, has been received, placed on table

g  D C C “Tough Choices”  Further dates for public meetings to meet Leader of Council  regarding choices about how to deliver important local services whilst reducing costs and saving money.  Nearest to Colyton – Seaton Town Hall, 26th October at 6,30pm

h  EDDC  Licensing Policy – Statutory Consultation  

EDDC has to review its licensing policy every three years, the present period ends on 7 January 2011 and a new statement of Licensing Policy must be determined before this date.  Consultation period ends 12th November 2010.  Summary of proposed main changes have been received, full draft Policy Document can be view on EDDC website 

10/09/12
FINANCE

a
Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting held 23rd August 2010 (Appendix G) to be noted.

b
Accounts to be presented for payment

Cheque No 2840  Veolia ES UK Ltd. Rubbish Collection £82.32 plus VAT £14.41

£96.73

Cheque No 2841 Bradfords Building Supplies, maintenance materials £8.91 plus VAT £1 56
£10.47

Cheque No 2842  Cash – Toiler cleaner 4 weeks 
£100.00

Cheque No 2843  Spar Musbury Garage, petrol, £19.06 plus VAT £3.33


£22.39

Cheque No 2844  D D & S Newspapers, part-time gardener advertisement £37.50 plus VAT £6.56
£44.06

Cheque No 2842  L Pannell, part-time gardener
£72.00  

Cheque No 2846  Mole Avon Trading Ltd Maintenance materials £6.13 plus VAT £1.07
£7.20

c
Audit Commission have completed audit and confirm that information in the annual return is in accordance with the Audit Commission’s requirements 

They draw the Parish Council’s attention to the following points, values should be assigned to community assets so that they are included in section 1 box 9, the Council must ensure that it reviews and updates the standing orders and financial regulations to reflect current legislation and regulations, the Council should review its level of fidelity guarantee insurance cover, Commission’s guideline level of £86,000 (cash plus half precept), 

10/09/13
PLANNING:
a
Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held 23rd August 2010 (Appendix H) to be noted.

b
Planning Applications

10/1727/FUL  Shells Cottage, Shells Lane, Colyford
Construction of garage, for Mr J Whiting and Ms S Doncaster- Supported

10/0549/FUL  Woodpeckers, Seaton Road, Colyford

Construction of detached dwelling (amendments to 97/P0407) for Mr B Brown - Supported

10/1628/FUL Land North of Harepath Road, Seaton (Adjoining Parish)

Proposal has changed

Vehicular highway access to serve Policy area LSE2 (Harepath Road mixed use area) to east of Harepath Road and creation of replacement access to serve field to west of Harepath Road for Mr J Werb (Barkley Park Homes Ltd)

Not supported – Adequate access to the field already exists

c
Planning Decisions  - None

d
Correspondence

Copy of letter sent by Mr R A Hutton, Hillhead, to C G Fry & Son Ltd ref drainage problems at the development at Seaway Head and a copy of reply from C G Fry.

e
LDF Core Strategy, Preferred Approach Report.

Copy of this report by EDDC has been received . 12 week consultation period from 6th September to end of November. Report to be circulated and discussed at a later meeting
10/09/14
AMENITIES:
a
Minutes of the Amenities Committee Meeting held 23rd August (Appendix I) to be noted

b
Positioning of holly tree in memory of Kenneth Baker, family are not happy with suggestion of Playing Field or Churchyard.  Would still like to plant at Picnic Site. Agreed to suggest the hedge at top of Community Woodland when it has been layed

c
Letter from Mr D Wenn concerning state of St Andrews Garden.  Agreed to write to Mr Wenn to thank him for looking after this area and pass to the police the points he raised

d
Any matter requiring immediate attention

Colyford was runner-up in the Best Kept Village, large village category with 96.5 points.  There was to be a presentation later in the year.  Cllr Weldon was thanked for planting the Village Gateways

An application was being made for lottery funding for the Community Woodland, to improve paths, planting, interpretation boards and hedge laying.  Parish Council would support this application

10/09/15
PEACE MEMORIAL PLAYING FIELD
Cllr Stone presented plans of ideas for the development of the whole site. These would be discussed at the next Planning Committee meeting and then by the Playing Field Liason Committee

Agreed that if there were to be fireworks at the Playing Field this year the organisers must furnish the Parish Council with a copy of their insurance cover

10/09/16
OTHER MATTERS AT THE DISCRETION OF THE CHAIRMAN

Reported that one of the industrial units at Wheelers Yard was being used as living accommodation – to be reported to planning

10/09/17
DATE OF FUTURE MEETINGS


September Finance, Planning Committee meetings 27th September at 7.00pm


Full Parish Council Meeting 13th October 2010 at 7.00pm

10/09/18
IN COMMITTEE


Two items for discussion, Short-listing for the Council Clerk and part-time gardener


Cllr R L Collier proposed that these matters be dealt with in Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972) the public, including the press be excluded from the discussion as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, ie employment of Clerk and gardener, This was seconded by Cllr Pady and agreed

The Council then went into Committee
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13th September 2010


